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3Councilor Power: 
Stretching budgets

A fine first, First Friday
Milwaukie’s  Local Leaders

Drug Turn-In & Shred 
Day on April 25 5

Gamba on May 
ballot for Mayor

Food for Fines dur ing 
Nat iona l L ibrar y Week

Please see Mayor, on page 2

City Council     Mayor Wilda Parks     Lisa Batey     Scott Churchill     Mark Gamba      Karin Power

Quiet Zones go 
into effect

Please see Quiet Zones, on page 2

Please join us for the ... 
Grand Opening

Milwaukie Riverfront Park
Friday, May 1, 2015 

Milwaukie Riverfront Park
Opening Ceremony, Refreshments, 

Commemorative Gifts

On May 1st, the new rail quiet 
zone goes into effect in downtown 
Milwaukie at SE Harrison, Monroe 
and Washington streets, at 21st 

Avenue and Adams Street, and at 
Mailwell Drive. In the quiet zone, 
light rail and heavy rail train operators 
are not required to blow their horns 
as they approach a crossing (although 
they are allowed to use their horns at 
their discretion). 
•	Be safe at the tracks! Expect a train 

even if you don’t hear a horn. 

Councilor Mark Gamba will be the 
only candidate listed for Milwaukie 
Mayor on May’s special election 
ballots. The City Recorder accepted 
petitions for Mayor until 5 p.m., 
March 10, 2015, and Gamba is the 
only resident who filed. 

Gamba, or a write-in candidate, 
when elected in the May 19, 2015 
election will fill the unexpired term 
vacated by Jeremy Ferguson, which 
expires at the end of 2018.

Ferguson resigned in January 

More than 20 Milwaukie business owners and volunteers 
came together on March 17th to start planning the fifth 
season of First Friday events that kickoff May 1st. 

The series draws hundreds of folks to the downtown 
area every first Friday evening of the month between May 
and October to 
enjoy food, live 
music, drink, 
art, dance and 
much more.

The May 1st 
event promises 
to start the 
season with a 
bang.

The City is 
celebrating the completion of Phase II improvements to 
Milwaukie Riverfront Park at 4 p.m. (more information at 
www.milwaukieoregon.gov), and the New Century Players 
have their opening night of Witness for the Prosecution  at 
the Masonic Lodge at 7:30 p.m. (more information at www.
newcenturyplayers.org).

Also, award winning author, Nan Hunt, will host a 
reception at City Hall from 5 to 7 p.m. along with a 
collective of artists celebrating travel, our global community, 
and the strength of women, in honor of Nan’s newest book, 
The Map and the Perfection of Distance.

As in First Fridays past, there will be art and food vendors, 
a beer garden and live music across from City Hall, and 
businesses and City Hall will host local and regional artists.

For the full schedule of First Friday events planned for 
May 1st and all future events, visit www.firstfriday.com.
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Quiet Zones from page 1

 

Making budgets stretch
This month's Councilor Column is written by Councilor 
Karin Power. To contact Karin, call 503-786-7513 or 
email her at powerk@milwaukieoregon.gov.

Mayor from page 1

2015 Milwaukie Events - Book ‘Em!
April 18: Earth Day Clean-Up Activities & Plantings
April 25: Document Shred, Prescription Drug Turn-In
July 11: 9K for K9 Walk
July 23-26: Moving Vietnam Wall 50th Commemoration
July 25: Military Celebration Parade
September 11: Salute to Veterans & First Responders
September 12: Light Rail Opening Celebration
November 7 - December 12: Leaf Drops
December 5: Umbrella Parade
December 19: Winter Solstice

Call 503-786-7568 for details.

•	 Obey all signs and signals.
•	 Never cross while gates are lowering or while bells and 

lights are on.
Light rail trains begin testing in Milwaukie this spring, 

and MAX Orange Line opens for service Sept. 12th.  
To learn more about MAX Orange Line safety, visit www.
trimet.org/pm/safety/.

2015. Wilda Parks was appointed Mayor on Feb. 17, 2015 
and will serve until the newly elected Mayor is sworn in at 
a City Council meeting in June 2015 after the results of 
the special election are certified by the Clackamas County 
Elections Division.

The City of Milwaukie 2015

8:45 am: City Hall 
(10722 SE Main St.) Orientation 

& Breakfast 
11:30 am: Reconvene at 

City Hall for Lunch!  

•	 Sign Up Today: Please register at http://tinyurl.com/mm5d55e, 
contact Jason Wachs at 503-786-7568 or WachsJ@
MilwaukieOregon.gov or arrive by 8:45 a.m. the day of the event.

*This is not the bulky waste collection event (details to come)

Sat., April 18

Earth Day
Volunteer
Event

Join your neighbors this Earth Day to cleanup 
& beautify downtown and Johnson Creek

As a newcomer to Milwaukie years ago, I looked 
forward to exploring my new town. I rode my bike 
downtown for our packed First Friday events, and on 
summer Sundays, delighted in the vast array of Farmers 
Market flower bouquets and used books in the City 
Hall firehouse bay. 

In my New Jersey hometown, we only had a few 
events each year that neared the scale of Milwaukie’s: 
the Fireman’s Fair, a few holiday parades, and Sidewalk 
Sale days. These annual events marked the seasons of 
my childhood, and as a kid, gave me a strong sense of 
character and community in my town. Now, as an adult, 
I see Milwaukie through my friends’ children’s eyes as 
they clap for our Christmas Ships and watch, wide-eyed, 
as the Davis Graveyard team parades through Main 
Street under amazing and elaborately scary umbrellas. 

Our extensive and varied volunteer-run events are 
great fun, and they are a hallmark of Milwaukie’s strong 
community. And as one of your new City Councilors, 
I’ve delved into our city budgets over the past few 
months and learned how valuable this community 
service is – in real dollars. The 700 hours each month that 
volunteers put in at our Library keep operations running 
smoothly. Our volunteer First Fridays coordinators, 
and the Celebrate Milwaukie Inc. board that organizes 
Farmers Markets, provide Milwaukie with economic 
incubator spaces for farmers and makers. City boards, 
Neighborhood Associations, and committees organize 
our Umbrella Parade, neighborhood concert series, and 
park cleanups, among others, keeping dollars local and 
neighborhoods tidy. 

These volunteer hours matter to our city and our 
kids. If you have a passion for our town and have a 
few hours to spare, I ask you to help lend a hand. Send 
the city an email, or check out www.milwaukieoregon.
gov/citymanager/volunteer, and together, we can help 
Milwaukie thrive.
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In the Works Project Updates from 
Engineering Department

Milwaukie Riverfront Park - Phase II Construction
•	 The floating dock is installed. 
•	 Concrete work is making its way up towards Wash-

ington Street to complete the new access point.
•	 New curbline constructed over old Jackson Street 

access point.
•	 Old utility poles removed from middle of park.
•	 Bathroom construction is progressing off-site.
•	 Work on new signal at Washington Street to begin 

in April.
•	 Grand Opening for the completion of Phase 

II  improvements  scheduled for  May 1st .  

Adams Street Connector 
Once constructed the Adams Street Connector Project 
will create an active pedestrian boulevard with street fur-
niture and trees to connect Milwaukie’s future downtown 
light rail station at 21st Avenue and Lake Road with Main 
Street. Construction is anticipated to begin in late April 
and be completed by the end of June.

Street Surface Maintenance Program 
This year’s Street Surface Maintenance Program proj-
ect is the reconstruction of Railroad Avenue from 37th 
Avenue to Linwood Avenue. Construction is scheduled 
to begin in the middle of July and be completed by the 
end of August.

The Chief ’s Corner
Written by Steve Bartol, Police Chief

The Wall gaining support
One of the key programs when the traveling Vietnam 

Memorial Wall visits Milwaukie July 23 - 26 is the Honoring 
Military Service and Sacrifice parade of Sat., July 25th. 

Active members of the military and veterans will march 
through downtown Milwaukie giving citizens an opportunity 
to honor their service. Vehicles from the Oregon Military 

Museum will be on display, and other attractions 
are being arranged. 

Veteran and military organizations, and 
community organizations that serve veter-
ans and military personnel are encouraged 
to take part in the parade.
The City is also seeking volunteers to help 

with the parades’ coordination and planning. To 
learn more, please contact Community Programs Coordinator 
Jason Wachs at 503-786-7568 or wachsj@milwaukieoregon.gov.

There are two events happening this month I hope you 
can put on your calendar. The first is Sat., April 11th, at 
6 p.m., when the Milwaukie Public Safety Foundation 
will be holding a fundraising spaghetti dinner at the 
American Legion to benefit the Milwaukie Police 
Department’s Bikes for Kids Program. The proceeds 
purchase new bikes and helmets for kids who may not 
otherwise have access to them.

The second is our annual prescription drug turn-in 
and document shred day on Sat. April 25th. Just stop by 
the Police Department anytime between 10 a.m. and 2 
p.m. and we’ll help you unload. 

We hope to see you at both of these great events.

The City Code Corner

The City Code Corner
Written by Tim Salyers, Code Compliance Coordinator

It’s that time of year again when you have to start dusting 
off those lawn mowers and cutting shears.

There are some ordinances in our City that restrict the 
height of vegetation in certain areas. For instance, grass, 
weeds, and wild blackberries are not allowed to be taller 
than 8 inches in height. Trees and shrubs overhanging the 
sidewalk below 8 feet and the street below 12 feet must be 
cut so that pedestrians and vehicles can pass safely.

Finally, for our friends at the fire department, we need 
to keep a 3 foot radius clear around the fire hydrants, so 
they can protect all the investments that you and your 
family have made. If you have any questions, contact me 
at 503-786-7409 or salyerst@milwaukieoregon.gov. 

Garden spots available
Want to grow your own food? Plots are available at each of 

the two community gardens in Milwaukie. For more infor-
mation, call 503-342-6330 or go visit www.milwaukiecom-
munitygardens.com.

City Hall artist selected
Milwaukie artist Roxanne Coleman will host an artist recep-

tion at City Hall on Tues., April 7th from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. 
Roxanne is known for her paintings of the shores of Portland-

area rivers and the majestic bridges that cross them.
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Museum opens Curiosities exhibit 
Written by Greg Hemer, Milwaukie Historical Society

PASS to extinguish fires

Chief Charlton

By Fred Charlton, Fire Chief

What do boxing gloves, avocado seed dolls, and a permanent wave machine 
(right) all have in common? 

They are some of the items of our newest exhibit at 
3737 SE Adams St. The exhibit is named Curiosities 
from the Museum’s Collections and was funded by a 
donation from Jeff Odegaard.

Curiosities from the Museum’s Collections highlights 
some of the artifacts that have been donated to the 
Milwaukie Historical Society over the decades. When 
the historical society was first organized in 1936, it 
initially focused on public programming. Eventually, 
the society began gathering artifacts and displayed 
these at the Ledding Library, the Milwaukie Masonic 
Lodge, and the old City Hall on Monroe Street.

The collections grew significantly with the opening 
of a stand-alone museum in 1975. The historical 
society and museum now have hundreds of artifacts, 
relating to local, regional, and statewide history. The 
artifacts in this exhibit span more than a century of 
history, from an 1850 tombstone to a souvenir from 
the 1980 eruption of Mount St. Helens.

Explore the stories behind these unique objects. Many can be studied 
further in the historical society’s research library. Visit Milwaukie Museum on 
Saturdays and Sundays from 1-5 p.m. to view the newest exhibit.

Clackamas Fire has a number of fire and 
life safety initiatives that we focus on and this 
month’s is the use of fire extinguishers.

A fire extinguisher is your best defense against 
small, contained fires that have just begun to 

burn and can control flames until the fire department arrives. 
Every type of extinguisher is designed to fight a certain type 

of fire and there are four classes which are determined by the 
type of fuel. Using the wrong fire extinguisher can cause a fire 
to spread and place you in greater danger.

To use an extinguisher safely, stand eight to ten feet from 
the fire with your back to an unblocked exit and use the PASS 
procedure.

P = Pull the pin

A = Aim at base 
S = Squeeze

S = Sweep from side to side

Moving Forward 
project in gear

For more information, please 
visit www.clackamasfire.com/fireprevention.html.

T h e  P l a n n i n g  C o m m i s s i o n 
recommended approval of the downtown 
Milwaukie plan and code amendment 
package on March 10th. The first Council 
hearing is scheduled for May 5th and will 
hopefully be in effect by early summer 
2015. These amendments address how 
new development looks and functions 
and the process required for approval.

The Planning Commission begins 
hearings on the Central Milwaukie 
plan and code amendment package on 
April 28th. These amendments address 
allowable uses, development and design 
standards, and creating connections to 
and through Central Milwaukie.

Finally, the Neighborhood Main 
Streets phase that focuses on 32nd and 
42nd Avenues kicks off with a project 
advisory committee (PAC) meeting on 
April 1st. This phase of the project follows 
up on the 2012 Neighborhood Main 
Streets project, which was conducted by a 
group of graduate students from Portland 
State University.

Spring is here and this means it is time for the Ardenwald-
Johnson Creek Neighborhood Plant Sale!

When: Saturday & Sunday, May 2nd & 3rd from 12 - 5 p.m.
Where: 3012 SE Balfour Street (Near our future park)
Please join the Ardenwald-Johnson Creek Neighborhood for 

their plant sale! Bring your plant list, and plant enthusiasm, 
and come buy some lovely plants for your garden. Plants have 
been donated from some of our accomplished neighborhood 
master gardeners, and some of our wonderful neighborhood 
HPSO gardeners.

This plant sale is a fundraiser for development of a new park 
in the Ardenwald-Johnson Creek Neighborhood and will be 
located near the future new park. Please bring cash or check 
only, as there will not be a debit/credit machine available at 
the checkout. If you have any questions, please contact Lisa 
Gunion-Rinker at 503-754-1655. 

For more information, also check out: www.ardenwald.org.
(*In case you haven’t heard, the park’s master plan and design 
is funded, now we need to raise money for construction!)

Plant sale for Balfour park



Page 5www.MilwaukieOregon.govApril 2015

Poetry, Film Screening, 
Live Music at Library 

All programs are FREE and take place at Ledding  
Library and the Pond House, 503-786-7580. To view all 
programs, visit www.milwaukieoregon.gov/library.

Adult Program Highlights:

Thurs., April 2nd, 7 p.m.: 
Ledding Cultural Forum 
- Tina Connolly (right)
presents her latest book 
Silverblind, the third book 
of the series Ironskin.

Sat., April 4th, 2 p.m.: 
First Saturday Concert - 
Hyatus. Classic Rock.

Weds., April 8th, 7 p.m.: Mil-
waukie Poetry Series - Harold 
Johnson (right). His poems 
have appeared in Hubbub, The 
Portland Review, Oregon Liter-
ary Journal, and the antholo-
gies From Here We Speak

Sun., April 12th, 9 a.m. to noon: 
Native Plant Sale - Over 30 
different species, nursery or 
field grown from seed and 
plant material collected in 
greater Portland area. All pro-
ceeds benefit Friends of Led-
ding Library.

April 12th - 18th: Na-
tional Library Week 
“Food for Fines” 
- Bring in a non-
perishable food item 
and the library will 
waive $1.00 of li-
brary fines for every 
item donated.

Thurs., April 19th, 7 
p.m.: Foreign & Indie Film Night: Long Life, Happi-
ness & Prosperity, tells the story of Kin (Sandra Oh), a 
young single mother raising her 12-year-old daughter, 
Mindy (Valerie Tian).

Legion looking for help

The North Clackamas Urban Watersheds Council, in 
collaboration with EG Metals Inc., the City of Milwaukie 
and Oak Lodge Sanitary District, will be hosting a Recycling 
Collection Event on April 25th from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the 
Milwaukie Elks Lodge, 13121 SE McLoughlin Blvd. 

Accepted items include old computers, cell phones, 
electronics, and Christmas lights. For a complete list, visit the 
story posted on the City’s homepage.

Recycle your electronics

A group of dedicated veterans from Milwaukie American 
Legion Post 180 volunteer Honor Guard services at funeral 
services, opening ceremonies and other events all around the 
region, and they are looking for other veterans to join them.

Requests for their services have never been greater. Just 
recently the small group assisted in five funerals for veterans 
who died at the Portland VA Hospital. The Milwaukie Legion 
volunteers a variety of services to honor those that have served 
honorably in our nation’s armed forces.

Some of the services they provide free of charge include: 
Full Military Honors (folding the American flag, taps, and 
rifle volley salute) memorial services, flag folding at burial/ 
memorial services, military chaplain services, flag postings, 
Patriotic dedication services, and patriotic ceremonies.

If you are a veteran, or know of a veteran, who is interested 
in volunteering, please contact Jerry Craig of Post 180 by 
phone at 503-723-9988 or email squish5213@comcast.net. 

The Stormwater Division attended this year’s Celebrating 
Water Festival, put on by Clackamas County Water Educa-
tion Team, on March 17th at Clackamas Community College.

Approximately 540 fourth and fifth grade students from five 
schools attended the event to see exhibits, demonstrations, and 
stage shows about water-related issues. Milwaukie Stormwater 
was one of 18 agencies and non-profit groups exhibiting. 

At the City’s exhib-
it, kids got to see how 
surface waters can be 
polluted by seemingly 
innocuous activities and 
chemicals found in our 
neighborhoods, when the 
rain comes and washes 
them into nearby creeks 
and streams.

City celebrates our water
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Each Neighborhood Association has a Land Use 
Chair monitoring applications the City receives. 

To help track the process, these are upcoming Land 
Use/Development Review hearings, and Planning 

•  April 14 - Moving Forward Milwaukie Plan and Code Amendments
•  April 28 - Moving Forward Milwaukie Plan and Code Amendments

Commission (PC) Agenda items. Dates are subject to 
change. Check  the City’s website for details. 

Ardenwald/Johnson Creek

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 TBA due to Memorial Day   Liz’s Creative Cafe 
By Bryan Dorr, Secretary

n

n LINWOOD

d d

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 Th u r s. ,  Ap r i l  9 t h,  7  p .m.    Li n w o o d El e m.
By Zac Perry, Chair

The Linwood Neighborhood Association is dedicating a 
Saturday in late August to get together with neighbors. The 
plan is to beautify Stanley Park, followed by a neighborhood 
BBQ and community social. This event is intended to be fun 
for all ages as we work towards improving the aesthetics and 
function of this ‘pesticide free’ park. Dates and activities will 
be proposed and voted on at our next meeting and we would 
love to have you be a part of this discussion. 

Stanley Park is heavily used by our community. It serves as 
a safe route for many to and from Linwood and Sojourner 
Schools. Others utilize it to access the sports fields, track and 
playgrounds after school hours. It has one of the only trash 
receptacles in the surrounding area which responsible pet 
owners and others appreciate. If you use this park, how would 
you like to see it improved? If you don’t use this park because 
it doesn’t serve your needs, what ideas do you have?

Linwood NDA is hoping to create an event that provides an 
opportunity for our community to come together, meet new 
people, converse with old friends, improve livability. 

Please bring your ideas to our next meeting, April 9th at 7 
p.m. in the school library. There are only two more meetings 
until our summer break, and elections will be held at the May 
14th meeting.

Congratulations to Kim Travis who is now Ardenwald-
Johnson Creek Neighborhood Association’s Public Safety 
Advisory Committee representative. The NDA nominated 
Kim at the February regular meeting and was appointed by 
Milwaukie City Council on March 17th.

Questions about possible parking garage at Tacoma St./
Johnson Creek Station were raised in February. TriMet 
responded, saying the unused contingency funds cannot be 
used for a parking garage, therefore, the parking garage will 
not be. The access stairs from Springwater Trail to the bottom 
of the access path was also cut, which would have saved 
pedestrians from east walking an extra 0.2 mile.

Spring is here and plants are in bloom once again. This 
also means upcoming plant sales to continue fundraising for 
Balfour Park (Check page 4 for details). 

We’ll have our board elections at the May regular NDA 
meeting. All positions are up for elections. The May meeting 
date is to be determined because fourth Monday being 
Memorial Day. Friends of Tideman Johnson Park work parties 
are on Sat., April 4th and May 2nd, from 9 a.m. to noon at 
Tideman Johnson Park.

The latest updates from Ardenwald are always online 24 
hours a day, seven days a week at www.Ardenwald.org.

Spring is here and there are lots 
of things to do, yard work, sports, 
community events and planning for the 
summer. Here are a few things to plan 
for: Milwaukie Riverfront Park opening 
on May 1st , First Friday starts May 1st, 
The New Century Players Production 
opens May 1st, Sunday Farmers Market 

starts May 3rd. All this information and 
more can be found on the Milwaukie 
Web Site.

But you want to know what is 
happening in the Neighborhood. So 
the Monroe Greenway Planning Project 
had an open house in March and the 
planning drawings were reviewed by the 
public. The Moving Forward Project 
Phase 2, Central Milwaukie, is in the 
hands of the Planning Commission 
and Phase 3, the 32nd / 42nd Ave. 
segment is in the Committee’s hands for 

comment. Railroad Ave. will be repaved 
this summer so plan on traffic changes 
during construction. The Milwaukie 
Museum is open each Saturday and 
Sunday from 1 to 5 p.m. so come down 
and learn about Milwaukie History.

And last, the Neighborhood 
Association is here to help and inform 
neighbors about their community, we 
meet on the 2nd Monday at 6:30 p.m. 
at the Public Safety Building, 32nd and 
Harrison. Please join us or email us at 
info@HectorCampbellNDA.org.

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 Mon., April 13th, 6:30 p.m.    PSB
By David Aschenbrenner, Chair

Hector Campbell
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Lake Road h

h

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 We d s. ,  Ap r i l  11 t h 6 :30 p .m.    Ro w e Jr .  Hi g h 
By Debby Patten, Chair

Historic Milwaukie

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 Mo n.,  Ap r i l  13 t h,  6 :30 p .m.    Po n d Ho u s e
By Dion Shepard, Chair

n

n

Island Station

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	W e d. ,  Ap r i l  15 t h,  6 :30 p .m.    Mi l w a u k i e Gr a n g e
By Cindy Miguel, Chair

j j

I have been the Chair of Lake Road NDA so long now that 
I have actually forgotten how long it’s been. Being the Chair 
has given me so many opportunities to learn new things, meet 
new people, and know a lot more about what’s going on in 
Milwaukie. I am lucky, too, to have a Co-Chair who helps me 
out and covers for me when I can’t make it. Over the years I 
have had many fellow Officers and others from the City who 
have supported me and become good friends. Thank you all, 
by the way.

No, I am not going anywhere; that is, unless someone feels 
very passionate about taking over the role of Chair in May 
during our elections. I would be fine with this. Just as I will be 
fine with continuing on as Chair. It’s just that it’s spring and I 
am thinking about how lucky I am to live here and be a part 
of such a wonderful City.

You may be new to the City and not know about our NDA’s.  
Well, it is  an amazing program that exists so residents can be 
a part of decision-making and have more information about 
the City they live in. There are countless men and women 
who give hours and hours of their precious time to make this 
a better place to live. We have a City government who cares 
about what we think. It boggles the mind ... and keeps me 
here in Milwaukie.

LEWELLING

a

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 We d s. ,  Ap r i l  8 t h,  7  p .m.    Le w e l l i n g Elementary
By Bryan Trotter, Chair

a

I’ve always been passionate about environmental issues but 
like most working parents already volunteering with schools, 
community groups, or church, my plate is overflowing. It’s 
hard to take on another cause you are passionate about so 
instead we just try to do the best we can in our personal 
lives and bring those passions to our local network of peers, 
colleagues, and volunteer groups.

There are several events this month aimed at trying to make 
it just a little easier to help the environment. Take time to 
meet on 8:45 a.m. April 18th at City Hall to participate in a 
cleanup of downtown and the Johnson Creek confluence.

Help keep dangerous chemicals out of our waterways 
by dropping off old prescription drugs at the Public Safety 
building on April 25th or bring your scrap electronics to 
the Elks Lodge also on the 25th. Encourage one less car by 
donating that unused bicycle to the police department or 
attending their fundraising spaghetti dinner on April 11th.

April may be the month we celebrate Earth Day but our 
community has a host of ongoing, regular activities to help 
us all make a greater impact on protecting the environment.

If you want to hear about local activities and ways to help 
the environment in Milwaukie, get added to our email list by 
contacting me at lewellingtrotter@outlook.com.

From east to west the Island Station Neighborhood is really 
enjoying our green gateway to nature.

From the Trolley Trail to Spring Park, Island Station is 
showing beautiful signs of spring. Most recently, many of 
our neighbors were able to combine their time and efforts 
to restore the Spring Park natural area with a native planting 
event.

Thank you to the many folks who participated along-
side Willamette Riverkeepers, North Clackamas Parks 
and Recreation Department and North Clackamas Urban 
Watersheds Council. We also have revived our “Friends of Elk 
Rock Island” group and are enjoying increased participation 
in our neighborhood meetings!

We can now be found on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/
milwaukieisnda. 

At our last meeting we discussed the concept for the Monroe 
Greenway in the section that is in Historic Milwaukie. There 
is overwhelming support to eliminate the northbound left 
turn lane on Hwy. 224 but the neighbors did have concerns 
about parking reduction on Monroe or diverters that would 
add traffic to neighborhood streets. We’ll review the results of 
the open house at our April meeting.

The Planning Commission has finished its review of the 
Moving Forward recommendations for code changes in 
downtown. You have one more chance to weigh-in on 
the changes when the city council reviews the planning 
commission recommendations at its May 5th meeting.

Please help up us beautify our downtown on April 18th at 
the Earth Day event for the many  special events that will be 
hosted by our community. Visit the City website to register.
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Linwood
Meetings held on second Thursdays 
7 p.m., Linwood Elementary, 11909 SE Linwood Ave. 

Chair Zac Perry
email: Linwoodzp@gmail.com

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek 
Meetings held on fourth Mondays
6:30 p.m., Liz’s Creative Cafe, 9401 SE 32th Ave. 

Chair, Jeff Davis 

Neighborhood Website: www.ardenwald.org

Hector Campbell 
Meetings held on second Mondays
6:30 p.m., Public Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, David Aschenbrenner
Neighborhood Website: www.hectorcampbellnda.org

Historic Milwaukie 
Meetings held on second Mondays 
6:30 p.m., Pond House, 2215 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, Dion Shepard
email: shepardioni@hotmail.com

Island Station 
Meetings held on third Wednesdays 
6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grange, 12015 SE 22nd Ave. 

Chair, Cindy Miguel 
email: IslandStationNDA@gmail.com 

Lake Road 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
6:30 p.m., Rowe Middle School, 3606 SE Lake Rd.

CoChairs Debby Patten & Vince Alvarez
email: debby.patten@gmail.com

Lewelling 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
7 p.m., Lewelling Elementary, 5325 SE Logus St.

Chair Bryan Trotter 
email: lewellingtrotter@outlook.com

SUBSCRIBE TO RECEIVE THE PILOT 
ONLINE. VISIT CITY’S WEBSITE, 
CLICK SUBSCRIPTIONS.

Which Neighborhood Do You Live In? Don’t Know? Call 503-786-7503!

THIS IS YOUR CITY NEWSLETTER!

      TAKE A LOOK INSIDE AND 	

	     SEE WHAT’S GOING ON!

23 24

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

City Events Calendar

18

26 27 28

15

19 21

April 2015

7

9:30am Milwaukie 
Center Advisory 
Board (MC)

12
5pm City Council 
Work Session, 
(MCH)

7pm City Council 
Regular 
Session, 

(MCH)

11

5pm City Council 
Work Session, 
(MCH)

1

25

4

9 10

16 17

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

5:30pm Library 
Board, (PND)

13

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

5

6:30pm Hector 
Campbell NDA, 
(PSB)

ECRWSS

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

3

6pm Citizen 
Utility Advisory 
Board, (JCB)

5:30pm Kellogg 
Good Neighbor, 
(Kellogg Plant)

7:30am Parks 
& recreation 
board, (MCH)

Trivia Night 
with the Librarian

(Game Room, 6 p.m.)

2
Pond House Book Store 

11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

6

6:30pm Island 
Station NDA, 
(Grange)

Foreign Film Night
(See Page 5)

20

14

7pm Linwood 
NDA, (Linwood 
Elementary)

6:30pm Lake 
Road NDA, 
(Rowe Jr. High)

22

6:30pm 
Ardenwald/JC

(Liz’s Creative 
Cafe)

6:30pm Historic 
Milwaukie NDA, 
(PND)

8

First Saturday Music
2 p.m., Hyatus.

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH)

Milwaukie Poetry Series
(See Page 5)

7pm Lewelling 
NDA, (Lewelling 
Elem)

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

7pm City Council 
Regular 
Session, (MCH)

6:15pm Public 
Safety Advisory 
Board, (MCH)

5:30pm Arts 
Committee, (MCH)

MCH - Milwaukie City Hall, 
10722 SE Main St.

PSB - Public Safety Building, 
3200 SE Harrison St.

JCB - Public Works Building, 
6101 SE Johnson Creek Blvd.

MC - Milwaukie Center, 5440 
SE Kellogg Creek Dr.

LED - Ledding Library,10660 
SE 21st Ave.

PND - Library Pond House, 
2215 SE Harrison St.

6:00pm Study 
Session, 
(MCH)

Ledding Cultural Forum
(See Page 5)

2015 Milwaukie Earth 
Day Event

(See Page 2)

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH)

630pm Design 
& Landmarks 
Commmission, 
(MCH)

6:30pm Riverfront 
Park Task Force, 
(MCH)

29 30

Spaghetti fundraiser for 
Bike Giveaway Program

(See Page 3)

Native Plant Sale
(See Page 5)

National Library Week
“Food for Fines”

(See Page 5)

Drug Turn-In & Shred 
Day (See Page 3)

Electronic Recycling
(See Page 5)

Roxanne Coleman Artist 
Reception, 5:30 p.m. 

City Hall


